Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen convened at 7:00 pm to meet with representatives of the New England Telephone Co., Mr. McCann and Mr. Tremblay regarding a broken conduit which was dug up by the road crew accidentally on Gregg Mill Rd. The crew was not aware that the pipe was located there and breaking it disrupted service to Francestown and Goffstown. Mr. Tremblay advised that in the future when any digging of a road is done, that a phone call be placed to inform the Telephone Co. the exact location of the digging and to be advised if any cables lay in this area. He said if the crew should call for information and the wrong information is given, the company will assume full responsibility. In regard the problem inquestion, Mr. Cann informed the Selectmen that the bill of approximately \$2,500 extended to the Town will be abated, but advised that in subsequent years whomever is in charge of excavation should place a phone call for advise.

DIG SAFE: 1-800-225-4977

CONTROL CENTER: 625-6440 (7:00am to 5:00 pm)

Mr. Tremblay's home: 463-7777 (call collect)

The Selectmen were informed that the cable in question was buried deeper when repairs were made. Also, in an emergency situation, place a call to any of the above numbers at <u>any</u> hour of the day or night and someone will come out to view the situation. (Almus Chancey, Road Agent, was present at this meeting).

Mr. James Hansen came in to report that he had been involved in an accident at the corner of Clark Hill and Route 13 at approximately 7:15 am (no injuries) and placed a call to the Police Dept. but had to make three calls before a State trooper finally appeared on the scene over one hour later.

The Selectmen assured him that they would bring up this matter with Police Chief. John Ballou.

Mr. & Mrs. Novick came in to discuss the decision on his trailer hearing application to place a trailer on his property located on Route 114 behind his commercial building. He expressed great disappointment on being denied. He then adked if there would be trouble if he wanted to build a house on this property. Sel. Olson advised that the property has been zoned as commercial at his request to the Board of Adjustment, therefore he would have to appeal to the Board of Adjustment again for a change. Subdivision was out of the question being as there is not enought of land to do so.

Mr. Novick then asked if he could keep the trailer to use for an office. the answer, "not likely". It was suggested that Mr. Novick remove the trailer from the site as soon as possible.

Louis Maynard brought in plans for an addition to his property on Mt. Vernon which includes home and restaurant.

Bids were opened for the old Police Cruiser. A bid for \$625.50 from David Rice was accepted.

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hall came in discuss the old Town Shed property which is being sold, the monies to be used to off-set the cost of the new building on Old Coach Rd. This property abutts the Hall's property and at one time belonged to Mrs. Hall's parents. Her parents gave the property to the town through some arrangement which is not wholly clear. Mr. & Mrs. Hall are interested in buying this property and the Selectmen will look further into the situation for advice on its disposal.

2 Gravel removal permits: John Heafield Building Permit: Clayton & KX Cynthia Miller